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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
What a wonderful summer term it has been! 
Residentials for Y5 and Y6, trips to Pendennis Castle, Eden Project, Truro Museum, Glendurgan, 
Trelissick and our own gorgeous local beaches.  
Sports Day was so enjoyable, thank you to all of our parents and families for supporting this.  
We have had swim lessons in KS2 and a variety of after school clubs. It is great to see gardening 
Club active again. Thank you to all of our parents who have offered to run clubs this term we truly 
couldn’t do it without you! 
I’d  like to thank our amazing PTA who fundraise and organise fun events for our children all year 
round. If any parents would like to help offer their time, however small, please contact  
StMarysFalmouthPTA@outlook.com  
I’d also like to thank our growing team of volunteers who regularly offer their time to listen to chil-
dren reading, and help with maths and crafts. 
We have also welcomed our new intake for September offering induction sessions and my per-
sonal favourite, The Teddy Bears’ picnic! We are so looking forward to our new intake joining the 
St Mary’s Family. 
Children have all enjoyed fun and games with their buddies and it is always so heart warming to 
see how much kindness our pupils show to each other, especially our younger pupils. 
Sadly, it is also the time of year when our Y6 children leave for secondary school. Their perfor-
mance of Willy Wonka on Wednesday was truly outstanding, they have made us all so proud.  
We wish them every success in their new schools 
Have a fun and restful summer! 
 
Mr T Moran 
Headteacher 

Lots of Crazy hair for the School Councils 

‘Break the Rules Day. We raised £240! 

Thank you so much for your  

generosity! 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 3 have really enjoyed learning 

about Pendennis Castle this term. 

They have learned that King Henry 

VIII built the castle in the 1540s to 

protect the Cornish coast from in-

vasion from Spain and France. We 

had a really fantastic day exploring 

the castle to enhance our learning.   

 

   Congratulations to Elsie 

Elsie performed with Cornwall Youth Choir at the prestigious 

Music for Youth National Festival in Birmingham Symphony Hall.   

 Their set of three songs was beautifully delivered, emo-

tional, and uplifting—notably, two of the songs were per-

formed in Cornish, showcasing the richness of our cultural herit-

age. The performance brought together the youngest and old-

est members in one glorious, powerful moment. Their pride and 

unity shone through, leaving a lasting impression on every audi-

ence member in the hall. The singers’ impeccable behaviour and 

professionalism made them a credit to their schools.  

Well Done Elsie!    

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year One visited Gyllyngvase Beach to conclude 

their topic on local history: How has Gyllyngvase 

Beach changed? The children had a fantastic time 

exploring the beach and enjoying themselves.  



Y6 Went to London! 

The Natural History Museum, HMS Belfast, Parliament, River trips and  

The Lion King! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A BIG THANK  YOU TO OUR PARENT VOLUNTEERS, ALL  OF THOSE WHO MADE  

DONATIONS AND OUR WONDERFUL PTA WHO TREATED  

EVERYONE TO AN ICE CREAM! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5  kicked things off with an unforgettable residential, where the children 

truly shone—bravely trying new things and pushing themselves beyond their 

comfort zones. Back in the classroom, creativity flourished as they crafted stun-

ning pieces of writing, which we brought to life by turning their vivid descrip-

tions into AI-generated images.  

 

 

 





 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

Important School Meals Information – Parent School Meal Pre-Ordering Launch!  

At Plymouth CAST, we believe and recognise that partnership is the key to the future of a sustainable service, working with children, schools and fami-

lies to improve nutrition, health and education.  

Food plays a significant part in a young person’s development and we wanted to support you with a flexible approach to menu selections as well as 

ensuring children receive the meals they like. To support families and schools in this aim, we are introducing a new meal pre-ordering service as part of 

your new ParentPay account. 

Pre-ordering of meals can be made from your ParentPay account, allowing you and your child(ren) to select their school meals and manage meal pay-

ment easily.  

From 18/08/2025 the system will be live to allow you to pre-book your child’s school meals for week commencing 1st September 2025. Please do not 

book any meals for September before this date as they will be cancelled and you will be required to rebook. 

Starting from September, we will no longer be accepting any cash payments for school dinners, and all meal bookings must be made online via 

ParentPay. If a booking has not been made in advance, they will be offered an option of either a Jacket Potato or Tomato Pasta for that day. This meal 

will be recorded and charged accordingly on ParentPay. We therefore strongly encourage all parents to sign up for ParentPay and make meal bookings 

in advance to ensure pupils receive their preferred choice of meal. 

Please read the following information carefully as it confirms all the details you need to know. All school payments, including lunches, must be paid for 

by ParentPay. ParentPay is a safe and secure website which allows you to make payments online with your debit/credit card.  

Free School Meals and Universal Infant Free School Meals - For parents of children in reciept of free meals, you will also need to pre-order your child’s 

meals through ParentPay, but you will not be charged. 

Packed Lunch Children - We are also asking all Parents/Carers whose children usually bring their own packed lunch to sign up too - for those odd occa-

sions that packed lunches are forgotten or you want them to have an ad-hoc dinner, for example on a theme day such as World Book Day. 

Dietary Requirements - Special menus for children with dietary requirements are currently being inputted onto the system. If these choices are not 

showing on your child’s account when you log on, your child will still be able to order from their special menu in the school office until their choices are 

updated.  

The following link How to order your school dinners  

If you have not previously activated your ParentPay account and do not have the original activation letter, please contact the school office who will be 

able to issue you with another letter. 

Thank you all for your patience and co-operation. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Chartwells & Plymouth Cast Multi Academy Trust 

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fparentpay.wistia.com%2Fmedias%2Fcd0pwrbiiv&data=05%7C02%7Cmatthew.milner1%40compass-group.co.uk%7C13cfd2949bb9416e29b508ddc2f22cc0%7Ccd62b7dd4b4844bd90e7e143a22c8ead%7C0%7C0%7C63888106757654094



